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Chester" by Professor R. J. Colony, of Columbia Uni- 
versity. 

Any one interested in becoming a member of the 
Westchester Institute of Sciences should apply to the 
secretary, Westchester Institute of Sciences, of the 
Westchester County Conservation Association, 8 Mar- 
tine Avenue, White Plains. Scientific men, science 
teachers, nature science workers and all persons inter- 
ested in science or nature are invited to attend the 
meetings and to join the institute. Nominal dues of 
one dollar for  this season cover membership. 

THE FIELD MUSEUM OF NATURAL 

HISTORY 


FINALstatistics on the activities of the Field Mu- 
seum in 1931 indicate that more than 2,240,000 per- 
sons benefited directly from the work of the institu- 
tion during the year. This figure includes the number 
of visitors to the museum--1,515,540, a total which 
exceeds by far  any previous year's record in the his- 
tory of the institution-and also more than 727,000 
children reached by extra-mural activities of the mu- 
seum. 

The year was the fifth in which the attendance ex- 
ceeded one million. The increase over the 1930 total 
of 1,332,799 visitors is 182,741 or approximately 13.5 
per cent., and compares with a gain of 164,369 made 
in 1930 over 1929. 

While the total attendance increased so notably, all 
the gain was in free admissions, the paid admissions 
decreasing from 160,924 in 1930 to 126,209 in 1931, a 
development which undoubtedly may be largely at- 
tributed to the economic conditions which have pre- 
vailed during the past year. The attendance on free 
days plus the free admissions on pay days granted 
to members, children, teachers, students, etc., 
amounted to 1,389,331, or considerably more than the 
total of free and paid admissions together in 1930. 
It is estimated that more than one third of the total 
number of visitors were children. 

The additional 727,000 children coming under the 
influence of the museum's educational work are ac-
counted for as follows: The James Nelson and Anna 
Louise Raymond Foundation, in addition to provid- 
ing programs a t  the museum itself for thousands of 
children, reached 227,351 school pupils through lec- 
turers sent out to address them in their classrooms 
and assembly halls. (The total number reached by 
all Raymond Foundation activities, including both 
those inside and outside the museum was 303,693.) 
I n  addition, approximately 500,000 children were 
reached over and over again during the year by means 
of traveling exhibition cases displayed in all the pub- 
lic and many other schools (with changes of subjects 
every two weeks) through the Department of the N. 
W. Harris Public School Extension. 

Less directly the museum reached probably millions 
of other persons by such various means as the circu- 
lation of its publications, reports in the newspapers, 
radio broadcasting, motion picture news reels, etc. 

The highest attendance for any single day during 
1931 was on May 21, when 51,917 visitors were re-
ceived in the building. This was exceeded on only 
two previous days in the museum's history-June 20, 
1926, with 54,024 visitors, and May 24, 1929, with 
69,843 visitors. 

The total attendance for the first ten years of occu- 
pancy of the present building (May 2, 1921, to May 
1,1931) was 8,597,409, as compared with a total of 
5,839,579 for the more than twenty-five years during 
which the museum was located in its first building in 
Jackson Park. 

At the annual meeting of the Board of Trustees of 
the museum, held on January 18, Messrs. John P. 
Wilson and Sewell L. Avery were elected as trustees 
to fill the vacancies left on the board by the death of 
R. T. Crane, Jr., and the resignation of William 
Wrigley, Jr .  

For the twenty-fourth time Mr. Stanley Field was 
reelected President of the &fuseurn. Mr. Field has 
held this office since January, 1909. All the other 
officers who served during 1931 were re-elected for 
1932. 

THE ENGINEERING SOCIETIES LIBRARY 
THE year 1931 was the most active in the history 

of the Engineering Societies Library, according to the 
annual report of the director, Mr. ~ a r G s o nW. 
Craver. Surpassing all previous records, the library 
responded to 42,659 requests for  technical informa- 
tion, an increase of 2,577 over 1930. I t s  service ex- 
tended to practically every country in the world. 

A total of 27,943 visitors, 10 per cent. more than 
in 1930, taxed the seating capacity of the library, 
indicating that the time is  approaching when addi- 
tional space will be needed. Valuable book collections 
were acquired, and more than $50,000 was expended 
during the year, 

The book collection has been inventoried and only 
1,267 books and pamphlets could not be found, a 
remarkably low number to have been lost in fifteen 
years, Mr. Craver says. While such losses are ex-
tremely annoying, they are inevitable when readers 
have free access to books. Fortunately, none of the 
missing works is  of great value and almost all can 
be readily replaced. The general condition of the li- 
brary is reported to be excellent. Through the 
Professional Engineers Committee on Unemployment, 
it  has been possible to accomplish a large amount of 
work for which the staff could not spare time from 
regular duties. 


